BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING July 8, 2020
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Pete Scolforo
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Harsh Patel, Charlotte McDowell, Randall McDowell, Mr & Mrs Donahue                                                    
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 3:37PM.
Abatements
Mr & Mrs Donahue from 120 Summer Street came before the Board regarding a high bill at their property.  They feel that the meter register is not working correctly and is skipping numbers.  After a lengthy discussion the Board voted to changed out the meter and radio and sent the meter out to Toomey Water for evaluation.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  

An abatement request form 666 East Street (Crocker) came before the Board.  The customer in a new pool and is requesting a sewer abatement.  The Board voted to approve the abatement request in the amount of $198.80.  The credit will be applied to the account.  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were approximately 180 radios out and 25 have been completed that leaves approximately 155. July billing is currently in process and then the numbers will be adjusted.
Al Zerbato stated that he has received a schedule from Borgnis Construction regarding the Phase 1 water line.  They should be on site tomorrow, July 9th.
It was discovered at a radio change out visit that 156 West Park (CDG Properties) will need to have another meter installed after the Water Department noting that two apartments were not being metered.  The Board would like an additional meter installed asap and an average usage for these to apartments to be billing.  Al Zerbato stated and he and the Water Distribution employees will follow up on this.

Waste Water Dept

Harsh Patel from Green Theory (845 Pleasant Street) came before the Board regarding testing of materials entering the sewer system from their proposed plant.  The Board voted to accept Green Theory influent in accordance with the letter received.  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded. All in favor.  Al Zerbato stated that he will work on the capacity fees for the proposed buildings.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
The Board briefly discussed wanting to pave the remainder of East Street and West Road during this fiscal year.
There was a discussion regarding current Cemetery foundation rates.  Review is being completed by reaching out to other local Cemeteries and doing a cost analysis for installation and item will be revisited.
Other
Al Zerbato informed the Board that he had applied for a grant for safer streets that would help with sidewalk repair.

Al Zerbato gave an update to the Board regarding the drainage issue at the Naventi property at 50 Columbia.  A letter was sent to the homeowner regarding the issue.  Al Zerbato went to the location and spoke to the owner who had reached out to Jim Leahey to complete the suggested work by the end of August.  The Board wants the worked completed y September 10th.
The McDowell’s of 820 Greylock came before the Board regarding a drainage issue on their property. The homeowner would like the affected area (intermittent stream) dug out to alleviate the yard from flooding.  Bob Bartini stated that this is private property and the Town is unable to enter.  He suggested that they go to the owner of the property above them for clarification on where its coming from.  He also suggested that they go to the Conservation Commission to see if they have an ideas of how to correct.
The Baumann property on 100 Church has been removed from the agenda at the customer’s request.

June 10, 2020 minutes approved:  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Wednesday, July 29, 2020 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building, if scheduling allows
The meeting adjourned at 5:30 PM   
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee
